
The Parish Budget for Fiscal Year 2017 (7/1/17 - 6/30/18) is based on the giving of our faith family for Fiscal Year 2017. 
The portion of our budget contributed in envelopes, checks and loose cash is $1,768,000.00 or $34,000.00 per week.  
Contributions for the 33rd weekend of the fiscal year were $32,280.00.  In the 33rd week of our fiscal year, our 
budgeted goal for ministry programs and ordinary operating expense is $1,122,000.00 and our collections are 
$1,164,039.00.  Thank you for your continuing generosity. 

May God bless you in your sacrificial giving.  Lord, help me move from comfort to sacrifice. 

How shall I make a return to the Lord for all the good He has done for me? (Psalm 116:12) 

FIRST SUNDAY IN LENT 
FEBRUARY 18, 2018 

MON, FEB 19:             8:30 AM À  WILLIAM THOMAS BY JOYCE THOMAS  
     À  FRANK STOLL BY RUSSELL & GEMMA MORRIS   
     SI  LUKE WHITLEY BY THE MARIANITES      
 

       5:30 PM À  JOHN J. MORAN BY MEL MAC KARON    
     À  MAGGIE OTERO BY ANITA PHILLIPS     
     SI  ELIZABETH SMITH BY PATRICK & KERRIE SENA  
 

TUES, FEB 20:         8:30 AM  À  MARY LOU BOYNTON BY JOHN BOYNTON       
     À  JAMES G. & MARY STEGER BY KAY & JIM MAGOVERN     
     SI  JACK HEGGEMEIER BY MOM & DAD           
               

       5:30 PM À  RUPERT BYERS BY THE FAMILY     
     SI  NEIL & MARTHA BROWN & FAMILY              
     SI  BOB & DEBORAH ANDERSON-BRUTYN       
     

WED, FEB 21:             8:30 AM   À  FRANK STOLL BY MARIAN SOTEL 
     À  POOR SOULS IN PURGATORY    
     SI   BOWEN SKARSGARD BY THE MARIANITES    
                       

        5:30 PM À   WENZLER, RUDNIK & MAGGIO FAMILIES BY THE FAMILY 
     À   JOSE JESUS BACHICHA BY SISTER, ANNA 
     SI  SAMANTHA PLAINFEATHER BY PATRICK & KERRIE SENA          
   

THURS, FEB 22:                     8:30 AM À   MATILDA PAVLICH, JANICE BUSTOS & BEN ROYBAL BY THE ROYBAL FAMILY  
     À   BARKER & CHIADO FAMILIES BY THE BARKER FAMILY    
     SI  KATIE ROYER BY JOSEPH & ANN DUPUIS   
      
       5:30 PM  À  LOUIS GONZALES BY JULIA GONZALES & FAMILY     
     À  ROZIER SANCHEZ BY CAROL JOHANSEN        
     SI  THOMAS MCCOLLUM BY THE MCCOLLUM FAMILY           
                              

FRI, FEB 23:                          8:30 AM  À   CHRIS MORRIS BEWLEY BY RUSSELL & GEMMA MORRIS  
    À   INEZ SCHMUKI BY JO ANN   
    SI   IN THANKSGIVING TO ST. JUDE BYJ OYCE THOMAS    
                   

         5:30 PM SI  BRIANNA CONTRERAS BY PATRICK & KERRIE SENA    
      SI  LOUISE PACHELLI BY TONY       
      SI  LOUISE PACHELLI BY TONY          
                     

SAT, FEB 24:           5:00 PM À   LETHA TRUJILLOð1ST ANNIVERSARY BY ANNUNCIATION PARISH  
      À   TONNIE GUTIERREZ 31ST ANNIVERSARY BY THERESA, ELIZABETH & JOSEPH     
      SI  MARY ROSE & VINCIONI FAMILY BY THE TYBOR FAMILY          
                     

SUN, FEB 25:           7:00 AM  À   RICHARD DONALDSON BY MAX & BECKY DOMINGUEZ    
      À   RANDY COSTELLO BY THE FAMILY  
      SI  BETTY LANE BY PEGGY MONTE          
   
          9:00 AM À   JOHN SUGGð1ST ANNIVERSARY BY ANNUNCIATION PARISH        
      À   FRANK STOLL BY LISA HELMAN        
      SI  REV. JOHN DANIELS BY THE HAMLEY FAMILY      
     
         10:30 AM À  KAY MOSMAN BY THE WOMENôS GUILD 
          À  PATRICIA DONLAN  
          À  PAULINE HADCOCK BY RICHARD & MARGARET SMITH       
             

         12:00 PM SI  FOR THE PEOPLE        
        

          5:30 PM  À  ELIGIO CONTRERAS BY THE URREA FAMILY 
          À  FRANCISCO LOPEZ BY STORM FAMILY OF FOOTBALL 
          SI  MICHAEL CLAY & SARA SULLIVAN BY MOM   

SECOND SUNDAY IN LENT 
FEBRUARY 25,  2018 

   GN 22:1-2, 9A, 10-13, 15-18   ROM 8:31B-34     MK 9:2-10 

PLEASE NOTEé    The Parish Office will be closed on Monday, February 19, 2018 in observance of Presidentõs Day.   

The Parish Office will reopen on Tuesday, February 20, 2018 at 9:00 AM.  Thank You. 

1ST SUNDAY OF LENT 

As we begin our journey of Lent, we encounter the covenant revealed to Noah in Gen. 9:8-15 

confirmed with the rainbow.  The covenant of love revealed by the Lord Jesus, as explained 

in 1 Peter 3:21, is confirmed by our baptism into the death and resurrection of Christ.  We 

know that it is important to have a personal relationship with Jesus, but did you know that 

this calls for a covenant with Jesus?  Covenant love is a total self-giving to the beloved unto 

death itself, as Jesus gave his life on the cross for his bride the Church.  This Lent we are  

given the opportunity to examine our covenant with the Lord as ñthe kingdom of God is at 

handò MK 1:15.  Does my love for the Lord move me to live kingdom justice by the way I 

treat the world and those around me?  Would anyone know that I am a Christian, a follower 

of Jesus, by the way I live my life?  Do I draw others into the kingdom by my example as a 

disciple of Christ?  In Psalm 25:10, the psalmist reminds us ñYour ways, O Lord, are love and truth to those who keep 

your covenant.ò Let us not give in to the indifference of our times, but rather let us seek to grow more faithful in our   

covenant of sacrificial love with the Lord Jesus, who is the Faithful One, during the forty days of Lent.     

 

LENTEN RICE BOWLS 

The traditional threefold mission of Lent is prayer, fasting and almsgiving.  One great way 

we can participate in almsgiving is by taking a Catholic Relief Servicesô Rice Bowl for your 

family this weekend so that you can share with the over 13,000 faith communities who               

participate in this 40-plus year tradition of giving to the needy during Lent.  75% of your gift 

supports CRSô programs worldwide and 25% goes to alleviating poverty locally.  From             

agriculture projects to water and sanitation programs, from nutrition services to education 

projects, CRSô Rice Bowls reach thousands in need.  We had a speaker here at Annunciation 

School from Africa who personally benefitted from the Rice Bowls as a little boy when he lost his parents and siblings in 

a war.  CRS opened a school for the children and fed them, which was his only means of survival.  Today, he is a CRS 

director in Africa helping so many others in similar situations.  Thank you for supporting CRS and please remember to 

return your rice bowls with a check on Palm Sunday.  

 

PARKING COURTESY 

Please remember to be cautious in our parking lot and all around our property when driving.                         

There are so many children and so many elders who are walking in and around our grounds who 

may not be seen if one drives inattentively.  In addition, remember to respect our neighbors, never 

blocking their driveways or entryways.  Be particularly respectful of the grounds of Grant Chapel so 

that we can be good to our fellow Christians.  Also, remember that we cannot park on the east side of 

Vermont Street on Saturdays and Sundays from the gym north to Claremont.  The police have warned 

us to refrain from parking anywhere in which your car protrudes into the cross street, particularly at 

Vermont and Claremont as well as Utah and Claremont as it blocks the view of the drivers trying to get  

through or making a turn.  Courtesy is always appreciated and could just make the difference between life and death!  
        
ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL 

It is not too late to turn in your Annual Catholic Appeal pledges.  You may still place the pledge cards in the 

collection on the weekend or drop them off at the parish office during the week.  Thanks to all who continue 

to support the work of the Archdiocese of Santa Fe and to all who are joining us for the first time in this  

important effort.  Without the ACA, we would not have the funds to train our future priests nor for the many 

other efforts the ACA funds as described in your 2018 brochure.  May the living waters of the Lord flow 

abundantly with our generous help and support for this years ACA Campaign. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
Our Lady of the Annunciation Roman Catholic Parish is a people of living faith rooted in the Gospel,   

centered on the  Eucharist and led by the Holy Spirit.   

We are inspired by the example of Mary to continue the mission of  Jesus Christ by ministering to all. 

     Annunciation Parish Website: www.annunciationparishabq.org 

From the Pastor  



February 18 Sunday Rite of Election 2:00 - 5:00 PM Santa Fe 
February 19  Monday Marianites 9:30 - 10:30 AM SFH 
  Communion/Visits to the Sick & Homebound 
  St. Vincent de Paul 6:30 - 8:00 PM SMH 
  Divine Mercy Cenacle 7:00 - 8:30 PM SFH 
February 20 Tuesday 40 Days of Prayer for Life 7:00 - 7PM offsite 
  GEMS Outing to Santa Fe 9:00 - 5:00 PM offsite 
  RCIA 7:00 - 9:00 PM SMH 
  Endow 7:00 - 9:00 PM SBH 
February 21 Wednesday Communion Service 10:00 AM Offsite 
February 22 Thursday Sunday Readings Reflection 9:30 - 10:30 AM SFH 
  Endow 1:00 - 3:00 PM SFH 
  Consolation Ministry Grief Support Group 6:30 - 8:00 PM SBH 
February 23 Friday GEMS Rosary 9:00 AM SFH 
February 24-25 Sat/Sun Catholic Charities Household Collections All Masses Parking Lot 

This Weekôs Meetings /Activities 

 

PARISH LIFE & PASTORAL OUTREACH  

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS  

Sr. Necy Guan, FdCC, Director 

nguan@annunciationparishabq.org 

Mary Agnes Sain, Administrative Assistant 

299-9111  

Lent is a time of combat! A spiritual combat against the spirit of evilé. And while we cross the 
Lenten ñdesertò, we keep our gaze fixed upon Easter, which is the definitive victory of Jesus against 
the Evil One, against sin and against death. This is the meaning of this First Sunday of Lent: to 
place ourselves decisively on the path of Jesus, the road that leads to life. To look at Jesus. Look at 
what Jesus has done and go with Him.  Pope Francis, Angelus Address, February 22, 2015 

 

 

CRS Rice Bowl  

A Lenten Practice for Almsgiving - 
Catholic Relief Services (CRS) Rice 
Bowl is our way, as U.S. Catholics, to 
live in solidarity with our brothers and 

sisters around the world through prayer, fasting, 
and almsgiving. Donôt just give up soda this Lent; 
bring Lent to LIFE! Rice bowl boxes will be 
available at the two church entrances. Please get a 
box for your familyôs Lenten sacrifice. Write the 
sum total of your Rice Bowl donation, and write a 
check to Annunciation Parish, with CRS Rice 
Bowl on the Memo line. Thank you very much 
for participating. For details, please call the 
Parish Office. 

Consolation Ministry  

Offers Grief Support Group Sessions on Thursdays, 
from February 8 - March 22, 2018 at 6:30 - 8:00 PM in 
St. Bakhita Hall. For details and/or to sign-
up,  please call the parish office.   

RCIA ( Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults)  

These are men and women who are 
journeying to the Sacraments of 
Initiation and full communion with the 
Church. They have heard the call of 

Jesus and desire to enter more fully into the very 
mystery of Christ and in the Church. As a faith-
community let us hold them in our prayers throughout 
the season of Lent, as we look forward to their joining 
us at the Eucharistic Table at the Easter Vigil Mass.  

Little Rock Scripture Study (LRSS ) 

Next topic is ñPanorama of the New 
Testament.ò Classes start on February 21 
and run through March 21, 2018 at  
9:30 AM in St. Bakhita Hall.  

For details/to register, please call  the Parish Office. GEMS (ministry to seniors)  

Continues their monthly praying the 
rosary for peace, for our parish and 
other intentions after the 8:30 AM 

Mass on Friday, February 23rd in St. Francis 
Hall. All seniors are invited to join us at Mass 
and the rosary. For questions, please call the 
parish office.  

Leslie Monette ñ Director  
lmonette@annunciationparishabq.org 

Lorraine Chavez ñ Administrative Assistant 

lchavez@annunciationparishabq.org 

296-0411 

Instead, take a 40 day 
journey to become the 
best-version-of-yourself  
and have theé 

Itôs a free email program 
that will guide you and 
our parish on an 
incredible 40-day journey 
to become the-best-
version-of-ourselves, 
making this a truly life-
changing Lent. 
 

HOW IT WORKS: 
1) Pick up Msgr. 
Voorhiesô gift to 
parishioners of 
Perfectly Yourself by 
Matthew Kelly in the 
Vestibule if you didnôt 
already receive it at 
Christmas or on Ash 
Wednesday. 

2) Sign-up for free at 
BestLentEver.com/ 

3) Participants receive 
daily emails with short 
inspirational videos, 
practical tips to 
incorporate into their 
everyday lives, and 
encouraging stories. 

4) Throughout Lent, 
participants will 
discover how to open 
their hearts to God 
and do more than just 
give up chocolate for 
Lent...leading to the 
best Lent ever. 
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BEST LENT EVER 

This yearôs reflections are based 
on Perfectly Yourself. Pick up a 
copy in the vestibule and sign-up 
today. Details in the side column.Ҧ 

Call 296-0411 to Register 
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MUSIC & LITURGICAL MINISTRY  

Dr. Jane Smith, Director   298-9636 
Rose Marie Vigil, Administrative Assistant 
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A Prayer for the Nation 
Almighty God, Who has given us this good land for our heritage; We humbly beseech Thee that we may always prove               
ourselves a people mindful of Thy favor and glad to do Thy will. Bless our land with honorable ministry, sound learning, and 
pure manners. Save us from violence, discord, and confusion, from pride and arrogance, and from every evil way. Defend 
our liberties, and fashion into one united people, the multitude brought hither out of many kindreds and tongues. Endow with 
Thy spirit of  wisdom those whom in Thy name we entrust the authority of government, that there may be justice and peace 
at home, and that through obedience to Thy law, we may show forth Thy praise among the nations of the earth. In time of 
prosperity fill our hearts with thankfulness, and in the day of trouble, suffer not our trust in Thee to fail; all of which we ask  
through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen.                        ð Thomas Jefferson, March 4, 1801 (~Belief Net.com)  


